
 

 

2025 update 

The scripture of Ecclesiastes 3:1, has always been true as it states in the Living Bible, “To everything 

there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the Heaven.”  This has been my life scripture and 

now as I begin a new “season” of ministry, I enter the next chapter of serving Jesus. 

For 44 years I’ve traveled and ministered the incredible love of Jesus.  39 of those years God has blessed 

me with Kay as my faithful ministry partner.  Together we followed the Lord, traveled throughout the 

states and witnessed God’s miracle after miracle. Now, after almost 40 years with much prayer, we 

believe it is time to start our new chapter.  It is exciting to know God is not finished with us but has 

appointed us for such a time as this!  

Since Milt was called home, we have felt a major loss in our three-fold cord. Milt’s faithfulness in prayer, 

his tremendous support and all the “little” things he did to allow us to minister throughout the different 

states, has surely been a challenge for us as we purpose to carry on.  These last 7 months have been very 

hard, but we know God has been doing a deep work as He prepares us for this next chapter. 

Ministering prayer support, personal encouragement to leaders and long-time friends, as well as a calling 

to our local church, has been keeping us very busy.  The phone calls for personal counsel and intense 

prayer have flooded our days.  Meeting requests have continued to come in from surrounding states and 

we are blessed to travel to areas within the Midwest. 

As we look to bring travel to neighboring states, those longer trips to Minnesota and North Dakota will 

be greatly missed.  How can we express our sincere love for each of you and the wonderful times of 

fellowship, prayer and ministry we shared.  We are thankful we will continue to stay in touch and have 

already moved to the chapter of individual ministry through prayer and counsel.  

We know as E.M. Bounds said, “God shapes the world by prayer.”  Now, more than ever we sense a 

calling to the Ministry of Prayer at our local church, New Vision in Vandalia, Ohio.  It is wonderful to be 

part of a community and a pastor that seeks God with his whole heart.  

We are receiving calls for meetings in our surrounding states, and we know the strategic timing of these 

gatherings. Please don’t hesitate to contact us as we sense even at our seasoned age, God is not finished 

with us.  He continues to send us out as well as use us in new avenues of personal ministry. 

What a powerful verse from the Message Bible, “There’s an opportune time to do things, a right time for 

everything on earth.”  We sense now is the right time to begin our new chapter of ministry. 



Your prayers and support are pivotal as we move forward in this next step. Thank you for “traveling” with 

us on this journey.  We are so thankful for our faithful supporters who have kept this ministry going for 

over 40 years.  Because of your giving, you have made it possible for us to go places where they could 

not afford to have us.  We love and appreciate you as we continue to go. The needs are still great, as we 

share our God is greater still! 

You can reach us at 937-477-8249 or loisandkay@aol.com, as we desire to be a blessing to you. 

. …. He does make everything beautiful in His time. 

With Love, 

Lois and Kay 
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